

Lon Woodbury, M.A., CEP Woodbury Reports, Inc. PO Box 1107 Bonners Ferry, ID 83805

August 2, 2006

Dear Lon.

The Academy at Canyon Creek is pleased to announce that on August 1, 2006, we became part of Universal Health Services, Inc. The UHS Behavioral Health Division operates a variety of programs serving children, adolescents and their families. Programs and services vary by facility and the needs of the communities they serve. The UHS network includes facilities such as Center for Change, Provo Canyon School, Boulder Creek Academy, Northwest Academy. Ascent, King George School, La Amistad, and Meridell Achievement Center.

Being a part of UHS will bring the Academy an expanded network of contacts, resources and systems of support. The Academy at Canyon Creek will continue to operate as a clinical therapeutic boarding school serving adolescents ages 13 to 17. Our holistic approach allows students to grow at an individual pace, but also become part of a larger peer group with responsibilities and expectations from other students and staff. Our mission will continue to be helping students reach their full potential and return to home, school and the community. I will remain in my leadership capacity as the Chief Operating Officer of the Academy and I will continue to be actively involved in all aspects of program development and design.

If you have any questions or would like to speak to me about our program, I can be reached at 801-491-3910. You may also contact us by visiting our website at www.academy@canyoncreek.com. Everyone at the Academy looks forward to a continued positive and valuable relationship with you.

Sincerely

Brad Gerrard

Chief Operating Officer Academy at Canyon Creek